BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Feb 03, 2015
Members Present: Robert Bartini-Chairman, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Gordon Bailey, Donald Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, and Pete Scolforo.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, and Bill Navin.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:32pm.
Commitments
The Board signed the commitment for the January quarter of the Water/Sewer billing. 
Abatements
None
Water Dept
Meters and Readers – The Board discussed the current situation with the failing readers. Information will be put together for the next meeting to further clarify what the target areas are. Chairman Bartini feels the Supervisors should update the Board at the meetings. It was inquired whether the older excess water truck will be put out for bid soon. That will happen after approval is granted for the Select Board. 
Sewer Dept – 
Supplemental Tax- Bob Nason stated that at the State level there may be a supplemental tax that can be adopted and then levied with the Real Estate bills to offset water/sewer costs. 
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Equipment- The Board discussed the current situation with the sidewalk machine. Member Forrest is going to have a conversation with Dennis to clarify exactly what keeps failing. One of the problems is the long distance to the repair location.
Main Street- There is still some hope of grant money for doing Main Street. With the administration change in Boston things are still being looked at. 
Valley St. Bridge- The Town recently learned that, based on recent inspection, the load capacity for the bridge will be lowered unless repairs are made. Mass Highway is working on the design for the repair, once the scope of work is established, an engineer will draw up the plan. The bridge is jointly owned by Lee and Lenox. Preliminary communication with Lenox is that the bill will be shared.
Other
Re-organization- Following some discussion Member Forrest made a motion to keep the structure of the Board as it currently is and revisit the issue at the first meeting in July. Member Bailey seconded the motion and the vote was as follows:

Chairman Bartini- Yes

Roger Scheurer- No

Dave Forrest- Yes

Pete Scolforo- Yes

Gordon Bailey- Yes

Don Zukowski- No

Jon Terry- Yes

The motion was approved.

Meeting Schedule- Various members schedules were discussed in regard to future meetings. Member Forrest made a motion to keep the meetings on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month with the time changing to 4:30pm. Roger seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. The next meeting will be Tuesday Feb 10th. 

Administrative- Member Scheurer presented a new agenda format. The Board agreed to switch and begin using it. Included was a list of documents and reports that need to be made available to the new members. The best scenario would be hard copies for members and posting on the updated Town website as well. Member Scheurer suggested the Board should visit Water/Sewer/Highway locations to inspect operations. Member Bailey asked that any permits forwarded from other boards in Town be put on as agenda items in the future. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes

Member Forrest made a motion to approve the minutes from 1/13/14 as written. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the Board unanimously approved. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 10th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
